Resident Representatives ~ 

It has been discussed on the MDH and LeadingAge phone calls recently that when an employee tests positive, each resident they had direct contact with would have to go into quarantine for 14 days based on the date of last exposure to that positive person. 

Direct contact means: 
1. Within 6 ft.
1. For 15 min. cumulative throughout the shift (ie. if they were in the room for 5 min. 3 different times during their shift = 15min. total)
1. Note: Contact tracing starts 48 hours before onset of symptoms or 48 hours before a positive test with no symptoms  

Unfortunately, we did receive notice today (Nov. 12,2020) that one employee has tested positive. This was not a result of our facility wide testing. They developed symptoms on Sunday, Nov. 8th and went in to be tested Monday, Nov. 9th. This employee did work in the facility on Nov. 6th (48 hours prior to symptom onset). Resident representatives of the residents that now require quarantine have been contacted. If you have not received a phone call, your loved one did not have direct contact with this employee. We are still waiting on the results from our facility wide testing. We will keep you posted if anything changes as a result. Note: we will continue mandatory weekly resident/staff testing on Tuesday, Nov. 17th. This also delays our ability to allow indoor visitation. Guidelines state we must have 2 rounds of all negative test results before we can move towards indoor visitation. 

Reminder ~ There is still the option of contacting Therapeutic Rec. to set up a virtual visit.  
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